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	Comments


MOD opposes this PRR.  

The change goes beyond ERCOT’s authority as REC Program Administrator.  PUC Subst. R. 25.173 specifies how the Program Administrator is to determine each Competitive Retailer’s REC requirement on an annual basis.  This PRR would involve the calculation of an additional obligation after the close of a compliance period, thereby placing on CRs each year (a) a current REC requirement as per existing rule plus (b) an additional REC requirement that would represent an adjustment for the previous compliance period.  The latter is not authorized by PUCT rules.

Moreover, Subst. R. 25.173(o) provides sufficient latitude to deal with settlement errors on a case-by-case basis.   For example, if during resettlement ERCOT determined that it had overstated a CR’s annual energy sales in its report to the REC Program Administrator, and the CR had retired more RECs than would have been required had the corrected data been available, the CR could petition the Commission for a waiver of penalty for the excess RECs that had been retired, applicable to the next compliance period.  This would correct the situation for the affected CR without disrupting the business of other CRs.

While resettlement issues may continue to affect the REC trading program to an extent not anticipated when the PUCT’s Substantive Rule was adopted, a more permanent solution (such as the approach described in this PRR) is more appropriately addressed in an amendment to PUCT rules.
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